
Recently, the Department of
Labor (the “DOL”) issued a Notice of
Proposed Rulemaking (the “Notice”)
that would prohibit third party
employers from using the
“companionship services” exemption
to the minimum wage and overtime
requirements of the Fair Labor
Standards Act (the “FLSA”).
Currently, Section 13(a)(15) of the
FLSA provides third party employers
with both a minimum wage and an
overtime exemption for domestic
service employees who provide
companionship services for individuals
who, because of age or infirmity, are
unable to care for themselves
(“companionship services”).    

In the Notice, the DOL
explains that the health care industry,
as a whole, has undergone significant
change in the last 35 years.  The DOL
reasons that it needs to amend its
regulations because there has been and
will continue to be an increase in the
use of home health care workers and
the circumstances surrounding the
employment of these workers were not
envisioned when the regulations were
first promulgated.  The DOL proposes
to narrow the definition of
“companionship services,” clarify the
activities that are considered
incidental to “companionship
services,” and amend the regulation
pertaining to third party employment
of domestic workers who provide
“companionship services.”

Significantly, the proposed rule would
deny all third party employers the use
of the minimum wage and overtime
exemptions for workers who provide
“companionship services.”  The
proposed rule would, however,
continue to permit individuals,
families, and households to use the
exemption, subject to its revised
interpretative guidance.

The DOL created a website
specifically for this proposed rule.  The
website provides the Notice, frequently
asked questions, and a fact sheet
concerning the changes.  Interested
parties have until February 27, 2012 to
submit written comments.

Benesch has significant
experience defending employers’ rights
under the “companionship services”
exemption and regularly assists clients
in providing comments to federal
agencies.  
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As a reminder, this Advisory is being sent to draw your attention
to issues and is not to replace legal counseling.

UNITED STATES TREASURY DEPARTMENT CIRCULAR 230
DISCLOSURE:  TO ENSURE COMPLIANCE WITH
REQUIREMENTS IMPOSED BY THE IRS, WE INFORM YOU
THAT, UNLESS EXPRESSLY STATED OTHERWISE, ANY U.S.
FEDERAL TAX ADVICE CONTAINED IN THIS
COMMUNICATION (INCLUDING ANY ATTACHMENTS) IS NOT
INTENDED OR WRITTEN TO BE USED, AND CANNOT BE
USED, FOR THE PURPOSE OF (i) AVOIDING PENALTIES
UNDER THE INTERNAL REVENUE CODE, OR (ii)
PROMOTING, MARKETING OR RECOMMENDING TO
ANOTHER PARTY ANY TRANSACTION OR MATTER
ADDRESSED HEREIN.

To discuss the implications of the
Notice and how it might affect your
business, please contact one of the
following Benesch attorneys:

Maynard (Mike) A. Buck at
216.363.4694 or
mbuck@beneschlaw.com

Peter N. Kirsanow at 216.363.4481 or
pkirsanow@beneschlaw.com

Joseph N. Gross at 216.363.4163 or
jgross@beneschlaw.com

Robert W. Markette at 317.685.6128 or
rmarkette@beneschlaw.com

Patrick O. Peters at 216.363.4434 or
ppeters@beneschlaw.com

http://www.dol.gov/whd/flsa/companionNPRM.htm

